NEWSLETTER 26 – 28th March 2014

Dear Parents, Pupils & Governors,

<u>Safety at the School Gate</u> – Following a recent 'near miss' I have discussed my continuing concerns about the impact of irresponsible parking on the school grounds with the Governing Body and the local Police. I would like to reiterate that cars <u>should not</u> park opposite and around the drop off zone as it impedes access and endangers children – the yellow lines and cones indicate where <u>not</u> to park. All pedestrians should use the pedestrian access and <u>not</u> the vehicle gates.

Science Week

- The winning team for the House Science Quiz on Friday afternoon was Saturn House Congratulations!
- Selected entries for the competition have been sent to The Royal Society of Chemistry for submission, we await with baited breath to find out if any of our pupils have been successful!
- On Tuesday children in Year 5 enjoyed a variety of exciting science activities with 'Physics Phil'. Children learnt how sound is created and destroyed and made speakers using plastic pots and magnets.

Sports News

- Last week Mr Haerle took our Y3/4 football team to a tournament in Alcester. All boys played extremely well winning their league they then played Claverdon in the final where the weather played a big part with wind howling down the pitch resulting in a 2-0 loss. Thank you parents for transport and support.
- Last week we hosted friendly football and netball matches against Welford. The Y6 & Y5 girls netball teams won both of their matches convincingly and the boys football were evenly matched resulting in a draw.
- On Wednesday and Thursday lunchtimes, Dave Geden (our sports coach) is running 'Fun for all Sports' all KS2 children welcome to join in, no kit needed.

<u>KS1 Timetable</u> – We are making a change to the year 1 and 2 timetable – from next week children will have a short break at the discretion of the class teacher rather than a formal playtime in the afternoons. We are making this change so that teachers and children can make the best use of the learning time available to them in the afternoon.

Clubs Update -

- There will be <u>no</u> Young Leaders on Wed 2nd April due to sports fixtures, the last 2 sessions will now be 9th & 30th April.
- Football club has now finished due to a Y5/6 tournament on Thursday 3rd & Y5 friendly on 10th April (letters to be handed out shortly).
- Last performance club is Friday 28th March, children should come to school at 6.30pm for the performance on Friday 4th April.

School Uniform – There will be a sale of second hand school uniform in the school hall at 3.20pm on Mon 7th April.

Rural Cinema – The film showing at The Crawford Hall Friday 28th March @ 7.00 pm is 'FROZEN' (Cert U).

<u>Books of the Week</u> – Mr Johnston's class have been enjoying 'The Lion, The Witch and The Wardrobe' by C.S. Lewis. Four adventurous children step through a wardrobe door into the land of Narnia, a land frozen in eternal winter and enslaved by the power of the White Witch......

Mr A Simms

BSA Newsletter - Friday 28th March 2014

Bags 2 School Bags

Its that time again......clear our your cupboards of clothes, shoes, handbags, scarves, jewellery, belts and soft toys.....the bags will be with you in book bags on Friday 11th April and we will collect them back in after the Easter Break. This is open to anyone and if you need more bags please get in touch...

Table Top Sale 17th May

This is an opportunity for you to have a sale of your unwanted items at school open to parent/guardian sellers only but to the whole village as customers. If this is something you would like to take part in the cost is £5 per table. Please fill out details at the bottom of this page and return the slip to the office in an envelope marked BSA Table Top sale. This must be prebooked and we need to have your booking slip and payment by Friday 4th April. The first 20 people back to us will be the ones who get the tables.

Non Uniform Day Friday 11th April

Non Uniform all day Minimum Suggested donation £1 per child funds towards Air Ambulance and the BSA Funds

Coming up soon...

Sponsored Run May 2nd Funmats - May/June 2014

The next BSA meeting will be on Thursday 3rd April at 7.30pm in The Frog in the village. We will be mainly focused on the Summer Fayre so anything you can bring to the table to help with this event is vital so come along with your ideas and lets get it going!!!

Sam Green 07899971943 or samgreen389@gmail.com Amanda Griffiths 07854778864 or amanda_griffiths@ymail.com Vicki Johnston 07708267741 or victoria-johnston@sky.com Esther Roberts 07834227677 or estherjmills@hotmail.com

	The BSA xxx
Table	Top Sale Reply Slip
Name:	Tel No:
Address	
Payment Type Enclosed:	

Childs Class: